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Dear Carson City Voter:  
 
The Carson City Clerk-Recorder is resending ballots to all Carson City voters following the discovery of an error in the 
race for Representative in Congress, District 2.  
 
Enclosed is a new ballot and ballot return envelope. The original ballots mailed to voters incorrectly listed the party 
affiliation of Lynn Chapman as Democratic, or “DEM,” instead of the correct designation, Independent American Party, or 
“IAP.” New ballots list the candidate's correct party affiliation.  
 

 
Corrected Contest on New Ballots 

 
Instructions 
 

• If you have mailed or returned your original ballot: Fill out this new ballot and return it by mail, deliver it to the 
Elections Department or deposit it in a ballot drop box location. If we receive the corrected ballot, we will not count 
the original one. 

 
• If you have not mailed or returned your original ballot: Tear and throw away the original ballot, the envelope, and 

everything inside it. Then, fill out the new corrected ballot and return it by mail, deliver it to the Elections 
Department or deposit it at a ballot drop box location. For more information about drop off locations, go to 
carson.org/elections. 

 
All returned original ballots will be securely separated until the corrected ballot is returned or the voter votes in person. If a 
corrected ballot from a voter who returned the original ballot is not returned and the voter does not vote in person, the 
Elections Department will count the original ballot. Return ballot envelopes have unique IDs assigned to the voter and in-
person voters are tracked through Nevada’s Voter Registration Election Management System, ensuring that only one 
ballot per voter will be counted.  
 
Mail ballots must be postmarked on or before Election Day (Nov 5) and received by the Clerk-Recorder by 5 p.m. on 
Saturday, Nov 9 (the fourth day after Election Day).  
 
The Clerk-Recorder compiled a list of frequently asked questions at carson.org/2024ballotfaq. Additional processes are 
being implemented to prevent similar issues in the future. 
 
If you have any questions, please email elections@carson.org or call 775-887-2087.  
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
William “Scott” Hoen 
Carson City-Clerk Recorder 

http://carson.org/2024ballotfaq

